## Councillor D Jones Leader of the Council

Our Ref

DJ/RE

Date Please ask for 19 September 2019 Councillor David Jones

Direct Line E-mail 0161 253 5101 david.jones@bury.gov.uk



Office of the Leader of the Council

Dr Carolyn Wilkins Chief Executive Oldham MBC Level 3, Civic Centre West Street Oldham OL1 1UG

Dear Dr Wilkins

## **Climate Change Emergency**

Many thanks for your letter of 16 September 2019.

Bury Council resolved to declare a climate emergency at their full meeting on 10 July 2019. Full Council also resolved to create a cross party, stakeholder panel to develop a Climate Emergency Strategic Plan and associated Delivery Plan; and to lobby the Government to provide additional powers and resources needed to meet the 2038 target.

I wholeheartedly support Oldham Council's Climate Emergency declaration and the Council's ambition to become carbon-neutral and requesting of central government the powers and financial resources to enable the Council to become carbon-neutral. If there is any way Bury Council can support you with this please do get in touch.

Yours sincerely

2000

**Councillor David Jones Leader of Bury Council** 

Electronic or fax service of Legal documents is not accepted

Town Hall, Knowsley Street, Bury, BL9 0SW www.bury.gov.uk